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Newsletter 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκ/ŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ 

Again, my apologies that the newsletter is late this week and I'm glad to report 
that our computer system is up and running again. 

bŜǿ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ нлмфτon Wednesday this week, Ms Seona Aulich visited the 
school for the day. Seona introduced her self to the students and spent a few 
hours working with me to familiarise herself with our school in readiness for 
next year. Seona is very excited to be taking up her role as Principal of Hesket 
Primary School. It is intended that Seona will visit again in the near future and 
we will discuss start up arrangements for next year. As soon as these arrange-
ments are confirmed I will advise the school community through the newsletter. 

{ǘŜǇ ƛƴǘƻ tǊŜǇτthis morning we had our first session on this program, welcom-
ing our 2019 Preps to Hesket Primary School. The students settled in particularly 
well, and the parents took the opportunity to meet each other over a cup of tea/
coffee in the Staffroom. We look forward to welcoming our 2019 preps back for 
Session 2 of our Step into Prep program next Friday. 

IŜǎƪŜǘ DŀƳŜǎτwe received very positive feedback about our Hesket Games  
which were held last week. Congratulations are extended to all children  for the 
way in which they participated on the day. 

/ŀǊƻƭǎ ŀǘ wƻƳǎŜȅτHesket Primary School has  been invited to participate in the 
Carols at Romsey on Saturday 15th December.  If we have sufficient students 
who are able to attend we will join in with some carols and perform a carol in 
AUSLAN. We will ask for numbers in next weekΩs newsletter. 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ŀƴŘ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²ƻǊƪǎ—
today we have distributed the permission notes for 
our excursion to Science Works in Melbourne. As 
was noted in a previous newsletter the students will 
be travelling to and from Melbourne by train, and 
travelling from the city to Science Works on the ferry.  Lunches will be ordered 
through a local subway. 

.ǳǎƘŬǊŜ ŀǘ wƛǎƪ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ό.!wwύ 
Hesket Primary School is categorised as Catego-
ry 2, which means that our site is considered to 
be at high risk from bushfire. As such Hesket 
Primary School 
1. is required to close on /h59 w95 days 
2. will not operate at its normal site under 

9·¢w9a9 fire danger conditions for our Local Government Area (LGA) 
 

Kind Regards 

Glenda Miller  
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нлǘƘΥ Last day for students  

нмǎǘΥ Pupil Free Day  

¢ŜǊƳ 5ŀǘŜǎ нлмф 

Term 1: 29 Jan (school teachers 

start) - 5 April * 

Term 2: 23 April - 28 June 

Term 3: 15 July—нл Sep 

Term 4: 7 Oct—нл December 
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{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 

C ςм: Congratulations 9ƭƭŀ on mastering the egg and spoon race! 

DǊŀŘŜ н-пΥ  Our student of the week is Iƻƭƭȅ for helping and encouraging others at the Hesket games. 

 

CǊƻƳ aǊ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴΩǎ /ƭŀǎǎΥ 

In literacy this week, we are continuing with our reading strategy cause and effect. In writing, students have produced some 

fantastic Cinquain poems about their favourite things. This week, students will be introduced to Limericks. Our spelling rule 

this week is the digraph ΨoiΩ making the sound ΨoiΩ like in coin.  

In numeracy this week, we have been manipulating shapes to flip, slide and turn. Some students understand that these have 

words have mathematical terms such as reflect, translate and rotate. Students have traced a range of shapes, for example 

rectangles, triangles, trapeziums and rhombuses. Then they have flipped, turned and slid each shape. Students have found 

the flipped shape the hardest to draw. 

IŜǎƪŜǘ DŀƳŜǎ 

Students started the day being split into three groups for the egg and spoon 

race. After the race students got into two teams to contest tunnel ball, under 

and over and the basketball dribble relay. Students had a break to have their 

fruit and rehydrate before the second half of the games was to resume.  

Moving to the basketball court for the second half students participated in 

some parachute games for example popcorn, where students need to make 

waves using the parachute to launch the bean bags high into the air. The next 

game was called buried treasure, students needed to crawl under the para-

chute that was making waves and retrieve the buried treasure. Thankfully we 

have great deep sea divers. Stu-

dents then got back into their teams of three and completed a round robin of ac-

tivities that included ten pin bowling, bean bag toss and handball target. 

After recess the 2, 3 & 4 students prepared the special lunch (Wraps) by peeling 

carrots, grating carrots, slicing tomatoes, cutting lettuce and cucumber. The stu-

dents all enjoyed their wraps for lunch and their watermelon and strawberry 

skewers for dessert. 

All the students commented on what a fantastic day they had and wished they 

could have the Hesket games all the time. 
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CǊƻƳ aǊǎ aŀƴƛǧŀΩǎ /ƭŀǎǎ 

In [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ this week, students were being formally assessed using the Fountas & Pinnell Benchmark Assessment System. 

These are conducted one on one. Your child reads aloud their current levelled fiction or non-fiction book and progresses 

through while the teacher observes and notes the readerΩs behaviours. A discussion  then takes place to measure compre-

hension skills. Some example questions might be: ²Ƙŀǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƭŀōŜƭǎΣ ŎŀǇǝƻƴǎ ƻǊ ŘƛŀƎǊŀƳǎΚ ²Ƙŀǘ 

ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀƎŜΚ IŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ όǘƻǇƛŎύ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŀƊŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜȄǘΚ LŦ ǎƻΣ ƘƻǿΚ ²Ƙŀǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘΚ  

In bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ this week, we continued to play mathematical games that help us to recall our number facts to 10. In partners, 

students used playing cards to take turns at making numbers that add to 10. There are many card and dice games you can 

play with your child to further develop their number sense.  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦƎǊŀƴōȅΦƪмнΦŎǘΦǳǎκǳǇƭƻŀŘŜŘκŦŀŎǳƭǘȅκǿȅȊƛƪŀκ5ƛŎŜψŀƴŘψ/ŀǊŘψDŀƳŜǎψǘƻψtǊŀŎǝŎŜψaŀǘƘψCŀŎǘǎΦǇŘŦ 
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ǎƘŀƪŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǝǾŀǘŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ƪƛŘǎΗ  
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https://www.granby.k12.ct.us/uploaded/faculty/wyzika/Dice_and_Card_Games_to_Practice_Math_Facts.pdf
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Our excursion to Quantum was a great opportunity for the children to carry out many science experiments. Students 

made their own Mexican Jumping Bean and had races to see which one bounced down the slope first. They looked at 

how plants grow using photosynthesis and measured the amount of mois-

ture 

 

 

 

 

 

 

wŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎ κ bƻǘŜǎ 

Get ready for the I9{Y9¢ D!a9{Η  Bananas give you energy and a bowl of pasta 

the night before is always good!     

Date:  Thursday 8th November                             

Time:    9.30am —ммΦллam                     

 

 

In December, the children will be participating in a Kris Kringle. Students are asked to bring 

along a present to the value of $5 that would be suitable for both genders.  

 

 

Ms Miller and I will be giving out awards for those students reading and writing 

in their reading log every night. Continue to keep up the great work students and parents.  
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 Hesket Primary School 

Bushfire At-Risk Register - Schools 
  

  

 {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƘŬǊŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. 

Schools and childrenΩs services listed on the DET Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger 
rating day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  hǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛŘŜƴǝŬŜŘ ŀǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǘ ƘƛƎƘ 
ōǳǎƘŬǊŜ Ǌƛǎƪ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ .!wwΦ 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter and 
SMS message/phone tree.  A Code Red day will be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later 
than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure.  Once we are advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we 
will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

hƴŎŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΣ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƭŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊŜŎŀǎǘΦ  This is to 
avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that: 

¶ No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

¶ School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology dis-
trict in which the camp is located. 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – ƻƴ ǎǳŎƘ Řŀȅǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ 
ōŜ ƭŜƊ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƻƭŘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to 
leave the night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Manage-
ment Plan.  
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EXTREME DAYS   

 

Hesket Primary School  

Bushfire At-Risk Register - Schools 
 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƘŬǊŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ 

 
Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. 
 
Following consultation with the School Council and the broader school community, the regional director has endorsed our 
school (Hesket Primary School) to relocate to lower risk host school, [Romsey Primary School., 800 Romsey Road, ROMSEY 
on forecast Extreme Fire Danger Rating (FDR) days.  
 
In these circumstances, when the Bureau of Meteorology forecasts an Extreme FDR day, the school will contact you directly 
[SMS message/phone tree] before the end of the school day prior to the Extreme FDR to inform you about arrangements 
for the relocation.   
 
This information will also be posted on the Department of Education and Training website, which I strongly recommend 
that you monitor for updates – see  

 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

 
The school has worked with the region to address student transport to the relocated facility and the following arrange-
ments are in place – students to be dropped at Romsey Primary School by parents.  
 
I acknowledge that the potential relocation of our school on a forecast Extreme FDR day may result in some inconvenience 
to you and your family, but the safety of our students and staff remains our top priority. 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŘƻΚ 

¶ Make sure your familyΩs bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care arrangements in the event 
that our school is closed.   

 

¶ Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with us by read-
ing our newsletters, [by checking our website [insert URL] and by talking to your childΩs teacher or any other member 
of the teaching staff about our emergency management plan.  

 

¶ Most importantly at this time of year, if youΩre planning a holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal area, you 
should check warnings in advance of travel and remain vigilant during your stay.  

 

¶ If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your familyΩs bushfire survival plan.  
 

¶ You can access more information about childrenΩs services closures on the Department of Education and Train-
ing website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx  

 
For up-to-date information on this yearΩs fire season, visit the VicEmergency website at emergency.vic.gov.au or call the 24-
hour VicEmergency Hotline on 1800 226 226. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
http://www.cfa.vic.gov.au

